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Dear Parents & Carers, 

Thanks for a great start to the year! 
We really appreciate your coopera-
tion in working with us to ensure all 
students are safe and enjoying 
learning! As a school, we know that 
you also play an important part in 
your childôs achievement, by work-
ing with them at home, on their 
homework and with their reading 
skills. Parents really do make a 

difference in overall achievement! 

We strive to provide a safe, caring, 
and orderly environment to help 
your children grow and develop to 
their maximum potentials while 
they are here. I have listed below a 
few reminders and some new infor-
mation for this month that may be 

of interest to you. 

All parents in the school are mem-
bers of the Parent Teacherôs Group 
and we would like to encourage 
you to join the Parentôs Committee 
who meets every month to discuss 
school issues, and organise school 
events. It is a great way to get in-
volved, meet other parents, and 
understand all that goes on in the 
school.  Please keep an eye on the 
monthly newsletter and look out for 
the next meeting or event. To learn 
more about the committee, or if you 
are interested in joining the Par-
ents' Committee, please contact 
the school office, or Ros Cai at 

ptg@saigonstarschool.edu.vn. 

There will be an opportunity for par-
ents/carers to meet their childôs 
teacher on Wednesday 8th and 
Thursday the 9th October. Please 
contact the office to sign up for your 
preferred time. There are three 
morning slots, starting at 8.30am 
and five afternoon slots, starting at 
2.30pm. Each meeting is for 15 
minutes and we ask that you arrive 
on time. If for any reason you are 
unable to make it, please contact 

the office to reschedule.  

We would also like to remind you 
that the last day of classes for term 
one will be Friday 10th October. The 
school will be closed for the Autumn 
Break from the 13-17th October. 
Classes resume for term two on 

Monday 20th October.  

In October, we will also be celebrat-
ing Halloween on Friday 31st. The 
holiday is a great opportunity for 
you to start working with your chil-

dren to choose a costume.   

Last year some children got very 
creative and made their own, how-
ever there are shops and tailors 
around HCMC that sell costumes 
and accessories. We will send out 
the list of planned activities in the 
previous week. There will be a cos-
tume parade and prizes to be won, 

so be sure to make an early start.  

As a school, we are trying to pro-
mote Healthy Eating. One way in 
which we do this is by giving the 
children fruit for morning and after-
noon snack, as well as unsweet-
ened milk or juice. If you send in 
snacks or milk, could you please 
avoid sugary drinks or food. Here 
are a couple links that you may be 
interested in checking out, in order 
to help your child develop healthy 
eating habits. http://fit.webmd.com/

jr/food/default.htm and 

http://kidshealth.org/parent/
nutrition_center/healthy_eating/

habits.html 

 

Lastly, the last six months has seen 
a substantial increase in the num-
ber of families choosing Saigon 
Star International School and we 
only have a few available places 
left. If you know any parents who 
may be interested in enrolling their 
child/children, please encourage 
them to contact us as soon as pos-
sible. We have already started a 
waiting list for the next academic 

year. 

 

Hope you have a great month! 

 

Kind regards,  

Ellen Thompson 
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The Pre-School Class started their school year with a 

theme entitled, óALL ABOUT MEô. The children were 

able to familiarise themselves with their new friends, 

through a variety of games. They brought family pic-

tures into school to show happy events with 

their families. The students talked about parts 

of the body and then shared information about 

their favourite food and also colours. The les-

son they most enjoyed was about food prepa-

ration. They prepared some spreads, smooth-

ies, salads and juices. In addition the class 

enjoyed the crafts in which they took part, re-

lating to these topics.   

 Pre-School 
 Ms. Sherley 

Aoi and Ken making orange juice 
Koki and Junta making ópizzaô 

The Nursery Class got off to an exceptional start with their new 

teacher Ms. Abbie, who last year was in charge of Year 1 stu-

dents. She has very quickly got the class into its stride, working 

in what is a very busy schedule. The activities cover many as-

pects of Maths, Literacy and Sport, including swimming. Every morning the children start 

with a group circle time. This month Ms. Abbie had the full attention of the children as she 

worked on a sensory perception session involving the use of shaving cream and food col-

ouring. The children were completely mesmerised as they watched their teacher spray the 

cream into polythene bags then add the colour to see what happened next. This really did 

move the childrenôs excitement level up a notch and after playing for a full hour, they could-

nôt wait to take their experiment home with them.  

The children in Reception Class have been learning about the importance of using their 

imaginations and playing creatively. Receptionôs óBooks of the Weekô have included 

stories such as óWhatever Next?ô by Jill Murphy and óWhere the Wild Things Areô by 

Maurice Sendak. These stories have helped them understand how they too can use 

their imaginations to take them to the most amazing, magical places and that this will help to improve their story-

telling skills as they grow up. 

This yearôs reception class is an 

extremely creative group of chil-

dren, who really enjoy and take 

pride in drawing, painting and 

building. Miss Ann-Marie chal-

lenged the children to use their 

imaginations to create their own 

playhouses and space rockets. 

Children suggested materials 

that could be used to make the 

furniture and windows and even 

came up with the ingenious idea 

of using lolly sticks to create 

bunk beds! We think youôll agree 

that the children did a fantastic 

job and should be very proud of 

their hard work. 

 Nursery 
 Ms. Abbie 

 Reception 
 aǎΦ !ƴƴ-aŀǊƛŜ 

Simba was enthralled with the 

shaving cream experiment 



ǿǿǿΦǎŀƛƎƻƴǎǘŀǊǎŎƘƻƻƭΦŜŘǳΦǾƴ 

tŀƎŜ о 

As usual the Montessori Group have settled into the new 
school year with ease. The children really enjoy Ms. 
Adrienneôs lessons and get great benefit from them. 
They get to choose which of the many activities they can 

take part in and really enjoy the individuality of it. 
The lessons are always calm and peaceful and the 
children get quite intensely involved with their cho-
sen play items.  
 
Matching different shaped blocks to silhouettes or 
placing different sized pegs into different holes is 
always something that grips their imaginations. Ms. 
Adrienne moves around the group taking time with 
each child to stimulate and assist where they need 
it. Settled into their new larger space, the children 
are really enjoying their lessons.  

 Montessori 
 aǎΦ !ŘǊƛŜƴƴŜ 

Sam matches blocks with pattern cards 

During September, Year 
1 spent several weeks 
immersing themselves 
in the popular Julia Don-
aldson story óThe Snail and the Whaleô. In this sto-
ry, the snail takes a ride around the world on the tail 
of the whale, but when the whale gets stuck on the 
beach, the tiny snail, which once felt so small, clev-

erly rescues his friend. 

After reading the story several times and taking part 
in many role-play and writing activities, the children 
became very familiar with the story structure and 
character feelings, and were able to plan and write 
an alternative version of the story, for example óThe 

Starfish and the Whaleô.  

After choosing a new story character, the children 
planned new adventures for the story characters and a new problem to be solved. In many of the childrenôs sto-

ries, the whale got trapped in a net, and somehow, needed to be saved by his new friend. 

Mr. Jamesô Year  3 class 
has been using a project 
called ôTalk for Writingô 
which their teacher used 

to great effect at a previous school. It stems from 
educational literacy specialist Pie Corbett. Incorpo-
rating the reading of high quality texts, it internalises 
language patterns and sentence structures so that 
children can borrow and utilise these patterns in their 

own writing.  

In the reading stage, speaking and listening games 
aid the memory of these language patterns. The 
photograph shows Year 3 and Mr. James playing 
Word Tennis. They hit words back and forth in tennis 
style. Changing the amount of words that are hit cre-
ates variety.  They then moved on to ôBabble Gab-
bleô, where pairs of children receive a paragraph to 

read back to their partner as quickly as possible.  

 Year 1 
 Mr. Brendan 

 Year 3 
 Mr. James 

Koki is completely focussed 
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Year 2 are working on the 
International Primary Cur-
riculum topic ñWho Am Iñ 
which focuses on childrenôs 

knowledge of where they are from, and challenging 
their understanding of what is surrounding them. This 
develops tolerance and an understanding of each oth-

erôs differences and similarities.   

 Year 2 
 Mr. Anh Tuan 

In the corridor you can find another display based 
around óWho Am Iô. Children drew their self-portrait 
from a half picture 
(using hatching/
cross-hatching 
shading tech-
niques). They al-
so created a 
booklet about 
themselves, 
which included 
facts from their 
home country, 
favourite food, list 
of friends, likes 

and dislikes etc. 

Above, you see a display welcoming people into their 
classroom. Childrenôs hand and national flag using 
pointillism technique learnt in our art International Pri-
mary Curriculum (IPC) lesson (technique from French 

painter Georges Seurat) 

The  children  
also created a 
ñWho am Iò read-
ing corner. This 
includes posters 
that represent 
them, show their 
country, favourite 
food and their 

friends. 

Reading for Pleasure 

The Children are enjoying learning to read for pleasure. 
The focus in the new British curriculum is teaching this 

skill to all children. 
The students 
showed good 
concentration and 
are eager to read 
their books. This 
topic is directed at 
all children and our teaching assistants and teachers 

help children to understand and decode words. 

Mr Anh Tuanôs wonderful 
phonics sound wall, includes 
the waterfall that ófillsô the 

drinking water bottle. 

Year 2 targets will improve the studentsô writing skills. 

The class enjoyed their 

creative starter for their 

new literacy topic of 

ñFairy Stories and Tradi-

tional Talesò. Children 

went on a hunt to find 

clues to the story they 

would be studying. They 

found a sword, a magic wand, an invitation to a royal 

ball and a slipper and correctly guessed, Cinderella. 

Miss Bonny, our Librarian, emailed Year 2 and request-

ed, that they write a new version of fairy tale in which 

the male character is the one being saved. This will give 

the children a purpose to write and they are enthusiastic 

about it. 
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The swimming lessons have started with all of our 

children from early years to upper primary enjoying 

weekly lessons.  

 The younger children have been developing their water confidence through 

teacher led games and challenges, encouraging them to follow simple instruc-

tions in the water. Some of our youngest children need no development in this 

area however, and are more than willing to use the slide and jump in at every 

opportunity!  

As well as water safety being an essential part of eve-

ry lesson, the children are taught how to use the equipment to help them to develop early 

swimming skills and movements. 

The older children are continuing to develop and refine their skills in Freestyle, Breast-

stroke and Backstroke.  Their lessons therefore mainly involve practicing how to use cor-

rect body positions for diving; arm and leg co-ordination and breathing techniques.  

As well as being an important life skill, swimming is a great deal of fun and part of the childrenôs weekly sports pro-

vision. Please help your child to take part in these sessions each week by providing their swimming kit, which 

should include swimming costume, towel and a change of clothes.  Additionally, some children may require hair-

ties (girls), goggles, nose clips or earplugs to aide and improve their ability to swim.  

All the children show great enthusiasm in the water and enjoy these sessions with their classmates immensely.  

 Swimming 
 Ms. Joanne 

The children get their safety talk before 

swimming lessons start 

Thereôs no stopping Sam from Nursery! 

Mian from Nursery 

Miss Abbieôs Nursery Class 

Mr. Huwôs new class consists of Year 4 and Year 5 
students; the oldest children in the school. One of the 
new members of the Saigon Star team, Mr. Huw has 
really enjoyed getting to know them over the first few 

weeks and they have learned to tolerate his terrible jokes. 
 

In their IPC work they, like Year 3, they have been 
looking at the topic of Rainforests and what we all can 
learn from them. Mr. Huw has been very impressed by 
some of the conscientious and mature comments that 
have been offered, especially during group discussions 
about deforestation and the impact that it may have on 
our planet. 
 

Alongside the more obvious Science and Geography work that such a topic involves, 
they have also been making and shooting blow darts and designing face paint patterns 
to intimidate neighbouring tribes and concocting new fruit-juice recipes that were tested 
out on visiting parents!  

 Year 4 & 5 
 aǊΦ Iǳǿ 

Marlen and Maya hard at work producing 

terrifying masksé  


